
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

EFF TO RELEASE THE 3rd EDITION OF THE RADICAL VOICE  

 

Sunday, 06 March 2022 

 

The EFF will release the 3rd Edition of the revolutionary newsletter, The Radical 

Voice for the Poor and Working Class, on  Sunday, 06 March 2022 (Today). 

 

This publication, is a text released quarterly which is part and parcel of the 

resolutions of the 2nd National People’s Assembly to establish a genuine platform for 

the ideas of the people and the revolutionary movement. 

 

This comes after the objective realisation that media exists as an instrument of class 

rule, and any attempt to achieve liberation begins with an ability to bring a contesting 

narrative to that of the ruling elite and its media outlets. 

 

The Radical Voice will continue to accept submissions of articles from the public 

which must be no more than 1200 words.  

 

All submissions must be sent to the following email; 

 

communications@effonline.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


